BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS 166 John Scott Blvd., Norton, MA 02766 December 27, 2017

NORTON TOWN CLERK

6:30pm Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant, Steve Bishop and Thomas Weir present. Also present Bernie Marshall, Rose Melito and Steve Pedersen.

<u>Action Items:</u> Vending Machine – The contract with BlueDrop has been signed and the heated unit has been ordered. Electrical and plumbing issues are being worked out.

<u>Superintendent Updates:</u> Well#5 – breaker and drive have been replaced and the well is back online.

A 2" service line break on Commerce Way created a disruption in the system and dirty water complaints.

Wells 4,5,&6 are all scheduled to be cleaned this winter.

Received a letter dated 12/18/17 from the Town Manager approving the use of Joe Cove for specific legal matters.

Correspondence from Barbara Cook stated a Special Town Meeting may be required to supplement additional costs associated with the Treatment Facility based on anticipated bid prices:

\$750,000.00 – Treatment Facility

\$400,000.00 – Temporary Filtration

Anticipated bid prices will require the additional money in place in order to award the bid

Weston & Sampson Updates: *I&I Control Plan* – The required letter to the DEP was mailed today. Flow metering will begin this spring.

West Main Street Sewer Project – Survey field work is complete. Mass DOT has a drain line where the proposed sewer line was to be so the sewer may have to go down the middle of the road. It will be very poor digging, borings indicate very rocky conditions.

Borings should be complete within 2-4 days.

Center Sewer Project – A follow up meeting with Gary Pavao to discuss discrepancies of costs is being scheduled.

<u>Ice Pigging:</u> An Ice pigging demonstration was given by Dick Johnson and Adam Szczesniak. Ideal for: Iron, manganese, sediments, biofilms, grit and fats/oils/grease (FOG).

All appropriately processed bills were signed and correspondence was read.

Next meeting January 9, 2018 at 6:30pm.

Meeting adjourned 8:00pm.

BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS ACCEPTED AND APPROVED MINUTES FOR THE

Board Meeting Held: December	21, 2017
Respectfully submitted, No Sensor Melito Office Administrator	
Luke Grant, Chairman	Date Approved
Steve Bishop, Clerk	Date Approved
Thomas Weir Member	2/27/18 Date Approved